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Principals' Message  

March of 2020 will certainly go down in history for a number of 
reasons, one of which is going to be the COVID-19 Pandemic, but I want to remember it as the 
time when the Community of Hamiota along with the schools of Hamiota pulled together to get 
through a difficult time.  I have been so impressed with how students, staff, parents and the 
community have come together to do what is right.  The messages we have been receiving 
about social distancing, proper handwashing, staying home when sick, etc. have been well 
received by our community.  

As I started writing this article for our newsletter, the government stated that classes would be 
suspended for two weeks and that students would return to school on April 13.  As I review the 
message before we send out the newsletter things have already changed.  Classes have been 
indefinitely suspended for the 2019-20 school year and that leaves many unanswered 
questions.  Manitoba Education, Park West School Division and our schools are working hard to 
try and figure out how to proceed in these unprecedented times.  Both schools will continue to 
share information as we receive it but if you have questions or need clarification on something 
please don’t hesitate to contact me through email (bcoulter@pwsd.ca).  If you have questions 
for your child’s teacher, please feel free to contact them through email or any other method of 
communication they may have shared with you.  Please note that we have also been instructed 
to put up signage to indicate that the school playgrounds are off-limits.  Park West School 
Division is doing a great job sending out memos to the various stakeholders. You can always 
check the school websites or the division websites for updates.  

Teachers and school staff are currently preparing report cards that we will email or mail out to 
families.  We hope to have the K-8 Reports go out before Spring Break and the 9-12 reports go 
home after the break.  Please feel free to contact the school or teachers if you have any 
questions or concerns.  

Finally, the school message this year was STAY POSITIVE.  I think this is a very fitting message 
in such a difficult time.  I am confident we will all get through this and be stronger because of it. 
We have much to be thankful for so please STAY SAFE, STAY STRONG and STAY POSITIVE. 

Bruce Coulter 

Principal 



  



HES March News 
 

This is a lead up to March break like none we’ve ever known!  Despite the goings-on in 
the world, much learning has been taking place at Hamiota Elementary and we will 
continue to do our very best to maintain online contact with our students and parents 
over the coming weeks.  Families, we know how much you care about your children’s 
well being and education. Hope you had a restful spring break! 
 
Here’s a little run down of our happenings… 
 
Kindergarten - The Kinders were very busy before our classes were suspended.ê

In Math we were continuing to work on our counting. We were also beginning toê

solve simple word problems by drawing pictures and using manipulatives. All of theê

Kindergarten students are now reading and we have started taking homeê

reading. We have been working on improving our writing and we are nowê

writing words using the beginning and ending sounds. I will continue toê

post updates and check in on families on our Facebook group. I hope youê

all stay safe & healthy. I miss all of my students and I hope that we areê

back in the classroom soon!ê

ê

ê

ê

Grade 1 - Grade 1s were busy learning about the part-part-whole strategy inê

Math and how numbers can be broken up into different parts.  We used thisê

strategy to write different turn-around addition facts for numbers.  We also did aê

fun writing activity about òWhat Mr. Coulter does all day.ó  I am missing seeing myê

students each day and hope we can all be back in the classroom very soon!  Pleaseê

check your Seesaw app for continued updates from me.  Thanks!ê

ê

ê
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Grade 2 - Students have been sharpening up their research skills,ê

researching a Canadian animal of their choice.  With the facts that theyê

have collected, students have used an app called, òBook Creatoró toê

publish their very own non-fiction books.  Thanks to Mrs. Obach forê

teaching us how to use this app responsibly!  Our finished products areê

looking great!  In Science, students followed the design process to plan,ê

construct and test a wind device.  Weather vanes were made out ofê




